



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 13th March 2017
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman) C Harrison, Deighton, Heron & Daldry
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Mrs Strong and 3 members of the public.
	01/0317
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Wass & Fell
	ACTION

	02/0117
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None declared

	

	03/0317
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on Monday 9th January 2017 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Councillor Harrison proposed these as correct and Councillor Heron seconded them.
	

	04/0317
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

Need to speak to Councillor Wass to see if he has had an opportunity to service the parish council’s lawnmowers.

The clerk has reported the sunken grave to Mr Maughan who is waiting for better weather and he will then sort this.

  
	

	05/0317
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A resident asked if the parish council would consider putting up another noticeboard in Warcop village as the current one is too small.  The chairman agreed that all 3 noticeboards in the parish need replacing and will bring some costs to the next meeting for discussion.
A resident was also asking if the footpath from the new village hall was anywhere near been started.  The chairman is currently obtaining quotes for this work and also permission is required from the landowner before any work can be started.

The village clean-up was a great success, and the Chair thanked all the volunteers for giving up their time and going to the Exchange Coffee Morning. Another one will be planned for Sandford and Bleatarn.
	DK


	06/0317

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
None received.
	

	07/0317
	FINANCE

The following payments were approved

100950     Mrs H Strong     £542.54

100951     HMRC               £137.10

100952     Warcop Parish Hall      £20.00
	

	08/0317
	WOODLANDS TRUST & EDEN RIVERS PRESENTATION

The chairman gave a slideshow presentation on natural flood management and tree planting upstream to slow the flow of the two main becks into Warcop.  If grants are available to the parish council to be able to pursue this further, then it was agreed to go ahead with this project.
	DK

	09/0317
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATES

Grass cutting – 2 more volunteers have been enlisted to help.  Mr Richardson has agreed to store the lawnmowers during the grass cutting season in a secure building.  The parish council will write to him setting out the parish council’s terms and conditions and rent agreement.
Chamley Arms – The chairman reported back that tidying up outside has been done and looks much better.  Work will start soon on the inside to try and get the pub re-opened again.  The parish council would like to meet with the developer or the owner.  The clerk will try and find out an address so that the Chair can write a letter to the developer.
Sandford Village Hall – The parish council’s solicitor Mr Birtles has written to the trustee asking if he would be prepared to either enlist 3 new trustees to take over the running of the hall, or hand this over to the parish council which it is still willing to do.  At the moment the building is not insured and the parish council are keen to get this sorted. The Chair to pursue this again.
Royal Visit – Everyone welcome to attend
Sequoia Tree – This is in the process of being taken down after EDC agreed that this should be done.

Defib for Bleatarn – Councillor Daldry will order this.

Flood works – Councillor Heron and Fell are still getting quotes in and as soon as they are all in then they will apply for a grant.
	HS
HS
DK
AD
GF & JH

	10/0317
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
The Women’s Institute have approached the chairman to ask if the parish council would consider helping out with funding with a bench outside the village hall in memory of Mr & Mrs Thomas.  This was agreed by everyone present.  
	

	11/0317
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
563 Bus Route – There are current talks with Stagecoach and others to see if they would take on the 563 bus route. Warcop PC is now on the Friends of Eden Valley Transport Group.
Developing Services for the Hall – Mrs Keetley who is the booking secretary for the village hall met with a youth worker and is willing to volunteer to run a couple of free sessions in the Easter holidays with primary and secondary age children to see what they would like to see going on in the village hall.  If this is something that the committee can take forward they may be able to get some grants to provide equipment but they will need some help from the parish council to drive this forward.  This was agreed by everyone present and this will be put onto the parish council’s action plan and for the AGM agenda for further discussion.

Chapel Garth Parking – The bin wagon and larger vehicles are unfortunately churning up the grass verges as there are more vehicles parked in Chapel Garth and they are having to cut the corner to be able to get past.  The chairman has contacted Highways to see if they would come out and consider re-shaping the curve for better access.

Poem for the re-sited bench – Many thanks to the anonymous poet who has sent in a poem to the parish council thanking them for re-siting the bench down at Eden Bridge! 
	All

DK

	12/0317
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
EDC Scrutiny letter

	

	13/0317
	COUNCILLOR MATTERS
Nothing to discuss.
	

	14/0317
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next schedule AGM meeting is confirmed as Monday 24th April at 7.00pm followed by a full parish council meeting at 7:30pm.
Meeting closed at 9.30pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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